
Amendment#1

STFA Joint Programme for the Eastern Region of Afghanistan: Addressing Basic 
-

19.07.2023

The Participating UN Organizations (PUNOs) have agreed to amend the Joint Programme 
STFA Joint Programme for the Eastern Region of Afghanistan: Addressing Basic 

- Committee. 
Amendments are marked in gray in the revised Joint Project Document and cover the following:

1. The Joint Programme document is aligned with United Nations Strategic Framework for 
Afghanistan 2023-2025 (UNSFA) and therefore contributing to the following priority areas 
and outcomes): 

I. Priority Area 1: Sustained Essential Services
II. Priority Area 2: Economic Opportunities and Resilient Livelihoods
III. Priority Area 3: Social Cohesion, Inclusion, Gender Equality, Human Rights, and 

Rule of Law

Outcome 1: By the end of 2025, more people in Afghanistan, particularly the most 
marginalized. Can equitably access essential services that meet minimum quality 
standards. 
Outcome 2: By the end of 2025, more people in Afghanistan, notably women and 
vulnerable groups, will benefit from an increasingly inclusive economy, with greater 
equality of economic opportunities, jobs, more resilient livelihoods, strengthened food 
value chains, and improved natural resources management. 
Outcome 3: By the end of 2025, more people in Afghanistan can participate in an 
increasingly socially-cohesive, gender-equal, and inclusive society, where the rule of law 
and human rights are progressively upheld, and more people can participate in 
governance and decision-making.

2. Update of project start date and revision of end date of project November 2022 to
October 2024

3. Addition of ILO to the Joint Programme
4. Revision of results framework (Annex 1) and workplan (Annex 2)- Considering that the 

Eastern Joint Programme (JP) has not been fully funded against the originally budgeted 
(i.e., US$150million), the Baseline, Milestones, and Targets (BMT) under the results 
framework and workplan mentioned in the JP document are indicative. The actual 
milestones, targets and workplans will therefore, be based on the actual allocations 
received by PUNOs and duly reflected in the STFA online data management system, 
which is the platform where PUNO specific results frameworks and workplans will be 
stored and managed for tracking progress, reporting and other relevant purposes.

5. Revision of budget to include allocation to ILO



The revised budget is indicated below. Figures in US$

Participating UN 
Organization

Budget Amount (as 
per Original Joint 

Project Document)

Revised Budget Change in Budget

FAO 34,000,000 33,589,000 -411,000
IOM 26,740,000 26,417,000 -323,000
UNCTAD 2,450,000 2,420,000 -30,000
UNDP 41,379,609 40,879,000 -500,609
UNESCO 600,000 897,323 297,323
UNHABITAT 3,700,000 3,655,000 -45,000
UNODC 7,000,000 6,915,000 -85,000
UNWOMEN 5,347,324 5,282,168 -65,156
UNHCR 19,370,000 19,136,000 -234,000
UNFPA 8,598,558 8,495,000 -103,558
ILO - 1,500,000 1,500,000
MPTFO Fee 1,500,000 1,500,000
Total 150,685,491 150,685,491 -

On behalf of FAO

On behalf of IOM

On behalf of UNCTAD

On behalf of UNDP

On behalf of UNESCO

On behalf of UNFPA



On behalf of UNHABITAT

On behalf of UNHCR

On behalf of UNWOMEN

On behalf of ILO
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